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Upcoming Events 

NewsleƩer ArƟcle Deadline 

Send all June  newsleƩer arƟcles to 

rnbuck1220 @ hotmail.com by  May  23 

Board MeeƟng 

  May 18• 6:30 p.m. • Delhi Cafe • 4625 Willoughby • Holt 

May Birthdays 

Gloria Reiffer (1) • Randy Buck (6) • LoreƩa Spinrad (10)   

Craig IansiƟ (13) • Judy Koos (15) • Connie Britz (26) 

General Membership MeeƟng 

May 4 • 7:00 p.m. • Delhi Cafe • 4625 Willoughby • Holt 
 

Blessing of the VeƩes 

May 14th • See Flyer 

Let’s Meet for Breakfast 

May 21 • 9 am • Blondie’s Barn 

5640 Marsh Rd • HasleƩ 

Sparrow Hospice Car Show 

May 28th • See Flyer 

Marshall Memorial Day Parade / Cornwell's Turkeyville 

May 30th • See Flyer 

GM Heritage Center Tour 

June 4th • See Flyer 
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From The President... 

S o much for April and high hopes of getting a lot of 
spring use out of the Vettes. As I write this, I still 
haven’t pulled ours out of storage. Rain, cold, rain, 

cold, rain, rain.  We are only a couple of weeks away from 
our first car show. But, I GUARANTEE that this year it will 
be a warm and sunny day for this Blessing. No repeats of 
the snow showers and hurricane winds of last year. I think 
all the bad weather has been used up for this year. In fact, I 
think I just saw the sun pop out – and it scared the dog. 

We have some more new members this year. I am excited 
about the interest everyone has shown in our club. Maybe that’s because most of us manage to remem-
ber that it is just a car club, where friends with similar interests can join together for some fun and food 
and support. It is such a pleasure to see so many people from all walks of life come together with smiles 
and laughter. All those good times, and at the same time we manage to share our good fortune within our 
community. How perfect! 

Most of us not only love our Corvettes, but many have a keen interest in other cool cars, airplanes or 
boats. I find it interesting how many people in the club have other hot rods or classic cars, are pilots, or 
skipper their own watercraft. Maybe we should plan a day trip to an air show (Mason, Kalamazoo), bal-
loon launch (Howell, Battle Creek), or a bit longer trip to the Wooden Boat Show (Cedarville) in the U.P.  
Michigan has no shortage of car shows or other outdoor events. Now if we can just afford to buy the fuel 
to get there and back. 

A reminder:  If you have unscreened, direct ports to your engine air intake, don’t forget 
to check the air box and air filter after bringing your car out of storage. Last year I found 
that after I failed to plug the C4’s air inlets during storage, Mr. & Mrs. Mouse and crew 
took up residence in there for the winter. They chewed up a perfectly good thirty dollar 
air filter and left a big ball of twine and fuzz and junk in the air box. At least they were warm and happy in 
there, so they didn’t get into any other trouble under the hood. I never know whether to feed them so they 
get full and happy and go to sleep until spring, or put out the little green pellets, so they can carry them 
away and store them in their favorite spots.  

 

Craig 
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Vermontville 

Maple Syrup Festival 

GGGRRRAAANNNDDD   PPPAAARRRAAADEDEDE   
Saturday  April 30thSaturday  April 30thSaturday  April 30th   

We will meet at 8:30 a.m. at the We will meet at 8:30 a.m. at the We will meet at 8:30 a.m. at the Quality Dairy Quality Dairy Quality Dairy ononon   

W. Saginaw (by Art Van).W. Saginaw (by Art Van).W. Saginaw (by Art Van).   

Departure time is 8:45 a.m. for a 9:30 a.m. arrival.Departure time is 8:45 a.m. for a 9:30 a.m. arrival.Departure time is 8:45 a.m. for a 9:30 a.m. arrival.   

Upon arrival we will walk into town for breakfast and thenUpon arrival we will walk into town for breakfast and thenUpon arrival we will walk into town for breakfast and then   

have time to see the crafts before heading back to our carshave time to see the crafts before heading back to our carshave time to see the crafts before heading back to our cars   

for the 2:00 p.m. start of the parade.for the 2:00 p.m. start of the parade.for the 2:00 p.m. start of the parade.   

After the parade we will travel toAfter the parade we will travel toAfter the parade we will travel to   

The Mexican Connexion The Mexican Connexion The Mexican Connexion in Hastings for a bite to eat.in Hastings for a bite to eat.in Hastings for a bite to eat.   

Given the unpredictable Michigan weather this time of yearGiven the unpredictable Michigan weather this time of yearGiven the unpredictable Michigan weather this time of year   

please be prepared for anything.please be prepared for anything.please be prepared for anything.   

   

   





 

Let’s Meet for Breakfast 

9:00a.m. 
 

May 21st  
 

Blondie’s Barn 
5640 Marsh Rd • HasleƩ 

 

RSVP: Sign up Sheet at May 4 Membership Meeting 
Randy & Nancy Buck 517-937-8642 

rnbuck1220 @ Hotmail.com 
 



2011 CORVETTE Z06 CARBON LIMITED EDITION  

SEVENTH ANNUALSEVENTH ANNUAL  

BLESSING OF THE VETTESBLESSING OF THE VETTES  

ALL CORVETTE SHOWALL CORVETTE SHOW  

May 14th 2011 

CULVER’S OF OKEMOS 

5140 TIMES SQUARE DR. 

OKEMOS, MI 48864 

PO Box 27295 • Lansing MI 48909 

PEOPLES CHOICE CAR SHOW 

REGISTRATION 10:00 ‐  12:00 PM 

AWARDS AT 2:00 PM 

Registration-$15.00 

All profits from this show will be donated to The  

VFW National 

Home for Children in Eaton Rapids. 

For more information visit www.vfwnationalhome.org 

Awards presented to the TOP TEN & COREY’S CHOICE AWARD 

Event Chairpersons: 

Randy & Nancy  Buck 

Randy & Carol Putmon 

517-937-8642 

Join Us In SupporƟng 

The NaƟonal VFW Home for Children 

And Have Your CorveƩe Blessed 
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April 6, 2011 Membership Meeting 
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Social Time & Dining started around 5:30 P.M.  

President Craig IansiƟ   Called meeƟng to order at 7:00 
PM.  Craig informed members of the 'execuƟve deci‐
sion' made concerning increasing the amount from 
$250. to $500 for 2011 for the John Bechtel Fund 
scholarship for the Career Center.  He  informed mem‐
bers the club could well afford the increase and asked 
the general membership for approve of the increase.  
A moƟon was made, seconded, and approved.  A lot of 
the addiƟonal money will be raised at the Garage Sale 
this summer.  A discussion followed on having a Gar‐
age Sale each year and conƟnuing the new scholarship 
amount.   

It was announced that Grand Ledge would be sponsor‐
ing a Yankee Doodle celebraƟon on Saturday, June 28.  
If members are interested in parƟcipaƟng, they can 
contact Karen Chamberland at the Grand Ledge Cham‐
ber of Commerce. 

Craig announced that he received an email from Pro 
Team CorveƩes who would like informaƟon/history 
regarding an older CorveƩe. 

Show Car NaƟonals Car Show will be held July 16 at 
MIS.  Jackson CorveƩe Club is promoƟng this.  $45. per 
will  provide entrance as well as a track experience. 

It was reported that 18 CCCC members bowled with 
the Jackson Club.   

Governor/VP ‐ Simon Reiffer reported that he had or‐
dered about a dozen NCCC lapel pins and he would 
bring them to the next general meeƟng.    

Secretary ‐Connie Britz March’s meeƟng minutes were 
approved.   

Treasurer ‐ Mike Britz reported that all checks have 
cleared and the new banking system is in place and in 
working order.  

Points ‐ Kim Keith reported all points are updated.  
Rules are on website and members can report to Kim 
what points they have earned.  Points are posted on 
the website by Gloria.  

Membership‐ Dave Pursel Membership stands at 87 
members with 3 new members.  

Editor ‐ Randy Buck had nothing to report  

CompeƟƟon ‐ Rich Bratschi reported that the Jackson 
Club will join us again at Spartan Speedway.  

Public RelaƟons ‐ Sandy Bechtel had nothing to report. 

Social ‐ Carol Putmon awarded candy for April birthdays. 

Hearts and Flowers ‐ Julie Lasher reported that Angie's 
mom had been ill and that she had sent a card to Angie. 

Historian ‐ Sue Keith reported on compleƟng history of 
club through past reams of historical informaƟon. 

NCM Ambassador ‐ Joe reminded everyone about the 
Birthday Bash at the museum.  He will be going and would 
be happy to lead a caravan for those who would like to 
aƩend. 

Photographer ‐ Ted Lasher noted that the bowling pictures 
were posted so Gloria could add a link to the website.  He 
also discussed the possibility of organizing a trip to tour the 
GM Heritage center.  A show of hands determined we 
could get the 30 ‐person requirement.  He will confirm a 
date with the center and get a flier prepared for the mem‐
bership and also share with other regional clubs.  

Quartermaster ‐ Randy Putmon had nothing to report 

Sergeant‐at‐Arms –Pat Lickfeldt was not in aƩendance. 

 Webmaster ‐ Gloria Reiffer had nothing to report. 

At approximately 7:30 P.M. members of the Motor City 
CorveƩe Club gave a presentaƟon about their upcoming 
second annual Motor City CorveƩe Concours to be held at 
Les Stanford Chevrolet‐Cadillac in Dearborn, Michigan.  
"Best of the Best" CorveƩes in the area will be featured 
again.  The event will be held Saturday, September 24, 
2011.  This event conƟnues to be organized by several local 
Michigan CorveƩe Clubs which include The CorveƩe Club of 
Michigan, CorveƩe Legends Club, Flint CorveƩe Club, GMC 
CorveƩe Set, Rainbow CorveƩe Club, Team CorveƩe, Trend 
SeƩas CorveƩe Club, and the V‐8 CorveƩe Club.  It was 
stressed that this will actually be three car shows in one.  
The Arkus‐Duntov Trophy was on display.  It will be award‐
ed to the overall winner and will be displayed in the NaƟon‐
al CorveƩe Museum in Bowling Green, Kentucky. 

The 50/50 Drawing was won by ScoƩ Bauries. 

The meeƟng was adjourned at exactly 8:00 P.M.   

Member Input ‐  

50/50 Drawing ‐ ScoƩ Bauries won $46 and donated the 
$46 to the John Bechtel Fund. 

Adjourn ‐ Request to adjourn was made, seconded and ap‐
proved at 8:14 P.M. 

 

Respecƞully submiƩed by Connie Britz ‐ Secretary 
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 NaƟonal CorveƩe Museum 

 NCM Hendrick Tour in the Works 

The National Corvette Museum has added yet another Museum in Motion tour to our events line-up 
for 2011. 

Mark your calendars for August 16-18 (tentative) when we will head east for a fun NASCAR-themed 
trip! 

The plans currently include: 

 Full day visit with lunch to the Hendrick Motorsports complex 

 Lunch speakers will include a Hendrick driver and crew chief 

 Tour of the Hendrick collection 

 Tour of all the race shops on the site 

 Visit to Lowes Motor Speedway, including lunch 

 Tour of the NASCAR Hall of Fame Museum 

Keep your eyes and ears open for more details on this exciting 
adventure, and as always - additional announcements will be 
posted in eNews. 

50th Year of Le Mans Film Premiere Raises Funds for 
Chip Miller Foundation 

With all the makings of a Hollywood drama, love 
story and action film, “The Quest” documents the 
incredible story of the first Corvette to win its class 
at the famous track in Le Mans France in 1960. Of 
course the car couldn’t have done it alone – “The 
Quest” tells the untold tale of the driver and the 
man who dreamed to take the car back to France 
for the 50th anniversary of the win but who lost his 
life early to a rare disease called Amyloidosis.  

For one night only, the Chip Miller Charitable Foundation (CMCF) is premiering the 
heartwarming documentary created by the award-winning filmmaker Michael Brown. 
The movie will show on Friday, May 6th at 7:30 p.m. at the Carlisle Theatre, 44 West 
High Street in downtown Carlisle, Pennsylvania. All proceeds from the tickets will 
benefit the Foundation. Visit www.QuestDocumentary.com for tickets.  

Continued on page 12 
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 NaƟonal CorveƩe Museum 

ConƟnued from page 12 

Secure Your Original Build Sheet for Show Season 

NCM has received an additional 85,000 original build 
sheets from the Corvette plant. The build sheets are 2002-
2010 (up to the last six digits 110597, and for the ZR1s 
801572). We also have original build sheets for the Cadil-
lac XLR built in Bowling Green from 2004 to 2008. 

If you have called us before trying to get your build sheet - 
try again! We might have it now.  

Original Build Sheets are only $40 for Members and 
$50 for Non-Members, plus shipping and handling. 

Please feel free to call the Library and Archives to see if we now have the sheet for 
your car and place your order. 800-538-3883 ext. 141, or direct at 270-467-8841 or 
email betty@corvettemuseum.org. 

Another Great NCM 
Cruise! 

Thanks to everyone 
who participated in our 
Annual NCM Cruise! 
This year's trip took Mu-
seum Enthusiasts to 
beautiful Hawaii. If you 

didn't get the chance to participate, we've al-
ready made plans for the 2012 Cruise! 

February 12, 2012 our 14 night cruise kicks off 
on the Celebrity Infinity "around the horn" of 
South America, promising lots of fun and fel-
lowship. Stops include Chile, Argentina and 
Uruguay with fascinating views of mountain 
peaks, fjords and rainforests.  

Prices for this amazing experience begin at 
just $3,238.87 per person and includes the 
cabin, port fees, taxes, travel insurance, one-
way transfer, group 3-course dinner and tango 
show in Buenos Aires, NCM polo shirt, 2 pri-
vate NCM cocktail parties and an NCM travel 
planner. View the complete agenda 
online here, and save your spot today! 

"Build Your Own" Grand Sport Winner 
Drawn! 

Friday, April 29 is your chance to win a 2011 Su-
personic Blue Coupe, VIN 03! The car features 
titanium leather interior and an automatic trans-
mission... it also has the 4LT package with navi-
gation! Only 500 tickets are available at $300 
each. Learn more and buy tickets online at: cor-
vettemuseum.org/raffle or call 800-538-3883. 

Congratulations to Mark Welker of Fairport, NY! 
He held winning ticket #1386 in our April 14 draw-
ing for a "Build Your Own" Grand Sport! We sold 
1492 of the 1994 tickets available. 

 

"THE CORVETTE IN THE BARN" BOOK 

$26.00  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SubmiƩed by : Joe Thomas 
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Capital City Corvette Club 

April 20, 2011 Board Meeting Minutes 

Social Time & Dining started around 5:30 P.M.  

MeeƟng called to order at 6:30 PM by President Craig IansiƟ. 

President ‐ Craig IansiƟ opened the meeƟng with a synopsis of cur‐
rent things going on with club members.  A discussion followed by the 
group as to what to do to help members who are afflicted with an 
incapacitaƟng illness. 

He also informed board members of a CorveƩe which is for sale and 
passed around a flyer he had received for this car.   

Craig reported the addiƟon of 2 new members, Dennis & Sandy Burt.   

Craig reported on emails he has received from different clubs.  One of 
the more interesƟng events to take place June 3rd thru the 5th was 
received from Kalamazoo Chamber of Commerce.  The chamber is 
inviƟng some decision makers from different car clubs to come discov‐
er Kalamazoo with the hopes that they will frequent Kalamazoo for 
possible future car shows, etc. They plan to give a lot of 'free' accom‐
modaƟons, entrance fees, etc. to sƟr up interest.   

Craig passed around an applicaƟon for our two Career Center Scholar‐
ships just to let Board Members know what all is involved in geƫng a 
scholarship since our club funds two such scholarships.   

Craig also showed a sign‐up sheet for volunteers for the Bud Kout's 
Car Show.  The emphasis will be to get volunteers early!  He will have 
this sign‐up sheet prominently displayed  at future meeƟngs.   

Craig showed a DraŌ Ballot for the Horsepower at the Zoo.  He said he 
will send it out for review and suggesƟons in an email to Board mem‐
bers.  

A discussion followed on how to treat noƟces of other club's events. 
He is conƟnually sent noƟces about events occurring in the area and 
wanted to have suggesƟons as to how to present them to member‐
ship. Gloria volunteered informaƟon on how she displayed these 
events on the website. She lists our club's events, other local club's 
events, state events, and a few naƟonal events. Out of state events 
are not as widely adverƟsed. 

Craig said he would follow up with ScoƩ Bauries about club business 
cards which the club had previously discussed.   

Secretary ‐ Connie Britz asked for approval of March board meeƟng 
minutes.  These were approved. 

Treasurer ‐ Mike Britz reported balance in current account since 
opening new account with MSU Credit Union.  It was noted that there 
was a mistake in the prinƟng of the checks.  He said aŌer checking 
with the bank, they did not see any problem with the minor mistake 
made in the club name by the prinƟng company. 

Governor ‐ Simon Reiffer reported he will aƩend the regional meeƟng 
to be held in Lansing on April 26th and the NaƟonal governors 
meeƟng to be held in St. Louis on April 30th.  It will be announced at 
that meeƟng whether future meeƟngs will be held in Indianapolis 
instead of St. Louis.  Simon also stated he had lapel pins and could 
probably sƟll get more if warranted.     

Points ‐ Kim Keith reported that points were current but sƟll needed 
to be sent to webmaster, Gloria.  He would get the updates to Gloria 
as soon as possible.   

Membership ‐ Dave Pursel said membership totals 89 with the addi‐
Ɵon of two new members menƟoned by Craig.  There is sƟll 1 honor‐
ary member and the FCOA's stand at 68.  Dave said there had been 
some confusion with the FCOA's receiving packets and promised to 
recƟfy the situaƟon.    

Editor ‐ Randy Buck had nothing to report.  

CompeƟƟon ‐ Rich Bratschi led discussion about a donaƟon to be 
made in the name of Ray Meesseman  Scholarship Fund that the 
Michigan Region sponsors. It was decided this topic would be 
brought up at the general meeƟng.   

Public RelaƟons ‐ Sandy Bechtel had nothing to report. 

Social ‐ Carol Putmon reported she had 12 cars for the Vermontville 
Parade.  She also said Ted Lasher had goƩen a flyer together to be 
included in the newsleƩer about the upcoming Heritage Tour.  She 
asked for suggesƟons and volunteers for future breakfast get‐
togethers. 

Hearts and Flowers ‐ Julie Lasher was not in aƩendance but Sue 
Keith had spoken with her and agreed to lead a discussion about the 
Hearts & Flowers Budget.  Sue told members that upon invesƟgaƟng 
old records, there were a lot of things previously menƟoned that we 
are not currently doing.  It was decided to revise procedures and 
there was discussion about the possibility of increasing the amount 
in the 2012 budget from the current $100.00 to $300.00.  This will 
again be discussed at next month's general membership meeƟng.    

Historian ‐ Sue Keith told board members about the wealth of 
'goodies' found in the box of archives.  She is currently composing 
lists of club officers which date back to 1973! 

Sue also asked Board Members to write a job descripƟon for Execu‐
Ɵve and Appointed offices to be included in a Procedure Manual.  
This request is to be completed as soon as possible so that the Proce‐
dure Manual will be ready for the upcoming Board NominaƟons.  
Board members may email or get the informaƟon to Sue any way 
which they feel is the easiest for them. 

NCM Ambassador ‐ Joe Thomas was not present 

Photographer ‐ Ted Lasher was not in aƩendance 

Quartermaster ‐ Randy Putmon did not have anything new to report. 

Sergeant‐at‐Arms ‐ Patrick Lickfeldt shared a complementary arƟcle 
about Simon Reiffer from Vicki Dozier's column in the Lansing State 
Journal which appeared Tuesday, April 12.   

Webmaster ‐ Gloria Reiffer discussed the website. 

The meeƟng was adjourned at 7:40 P.M. 

 

Respecƞully submiƩed by Connie Britz, Secretary 
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Sparrow Hospital Volunteer of the Month 
WriƩen by: Vickki Dozier at LSJ.COM 

 

T he Sparrow Women's Board of Managers and Sparrow 
Volunteer Services Department have selected Simon Re-
iffer of Dimondale as the April volunteer of the month. 

 

Reiffer began volunteering at Sparrow in 2004 after a fall from a 

ladder left him with both legs paralyzed. His two-month stay in 

the hospital gave him a lengthy and up-close opportunity to get 

to know the staff who cared for him and the many volunteers 

who took care of his special needs in so many ways. He 

learned about volunteering from watching and interacting with 

the many volunteers who played a significant role in his hospital 

stay. He decided when he was released and able to do so, he too, would become a volunteer. 

Seven years later, Reiffer continues to volunteer and presently serves as president of the Patient 

Ambassadors. He volunteers twice a week on Tuesday and Thursday. His infectious smile emits a 

positive energy that is felt by all. 

Those who know Reiffer feel that despite his handicap, or because of it, he is a dedicated and de-
pendable volunteer who is unfailingly upbeat about Sparrow's evolving practices and place in the 
community. He is always a welcome familiar figure to patients and associates. He brings the best to 
the bedside in order to enhance the patient's experience and demonstrate Sparrow's ICARE values - 
"Every patient, every time, no excuses!" 

Reiffer grew up in Grand Rapids and upon graduating from high school went to work at a Meijer 

warehouse. In 1977, he transferred to a Lansing warehouse where he worked until he retired with 

disability in 2003. 

He and his wife, Gloria, have three grown children - two live in Grand Rapids and one lives in Lan-

sing. They have six grandchildren. 

Reiffer enjoys his membership in the Capital City Corvette Club and is able to drive his beloved car 
with hand gears. He and his wife have enjoyed trips to Colorado, Tennessee, Toronto and the Upper 
Peninsula. 

 

Submitted by: Randy Buck 

Capital City Corvette Club 



Things To Do…. 
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Tweel New Airless Tire From Michelin 

ArƟcle from www.fastcoolcars.com 

T he all new airless Ɵre from Michelin recently came out into the publics eye 

early in , 2005. Although it appears to be a preƩy good idea and concept, 

they probably will not be available to the general public soon. I have looked 

at the idea and think it is cool, although I don't know what to think of the center rim 

selecƟon that you haven't got a choice with. I'm sure that the police will probably 

not like the idea because the spike strips will definitely be ineffecƟve with a set of 

these on your ride. The ride and handling seem to be very effecƟve.   

The first automobile to use air‐filled Ɵres was a race car built by André and Edouard 

Michelin in the early 1890s. More than a century later, the French company founded 

by the Michelin brothers is so idenƟfied with pneumaƟc Ɵres that its mascot, Biben‐

dum, is a man made of liƩle else.  

The Ɵre maker has high expectaƟons for the Tweel. The concept of a single‐piece Ɵre and wheel assembly is one that the company 

expects to spread to passenger cars and construcƟon equipment and aircraŌ. The Tweel offers a number of benefits beyond being 

impervious to nails in the road. The tread will last two to three Ɵmes as long as current radial Ɵres, Michelin says, and when it does 

wear thin, it can be retreaded. For manufacturers, the Tweel offers an opportunity to reduce the number of parts, eliminaƟng most 

of the 23 components of a typical new Ɵre as well as the costly air‐pressure monitors that will soon be required on new vehicles in 

the United States. Manufacturers have devoted an increasing amount of aƩenƟon to Ɵres that allow motorists to conƟnue driving, 

at a reduced speed, for at least 100 miles, or 160 kilometers aŌer a puncture. Several such designs are available, providing peace of 

mind for travelers and cuƫng the need for spare Ɵres. Michelin sells them under the Pax name. 

 

The Tweel, mounted on a car, is a single unit, though it actually begins as an 

assembly of four pieces bonded together: the hub, a polyurethane spoke 

secƟon, a "shear band" surrounding the spokes and the tread band ‐ the 

rubber layer that wraps around the circumference and touches the pave‐

ment. While the Tweel's hub funcƟons as it would in a normal wheel ‐ a 

rigid piece that aƩaches to the axle ‐ the polyurethane spokes are flexible, 

to help absorb road impacts. The shear band surrounding the spokes effec‐

Ɵvely takes the place of the air pressure, distribuƟng the load. The tread is 

similar in appearance to a convenƟonal Ɵre. While the Tweel's hub func‐

Ɵons as it would in a normal wheel ‐ a rigid piece that aƩaches to the axle ‐ 

the polyurethane spokes are flexible, to help absorb road impacts. The 

shear band surrounding the spokes effecƟvely takes the place of the air pressure, distribuƟng the load. The tread is similar in ap‐

pearance to a convenƟonal Ɵre.  

One shortcoming of a Ɵre filled with air is that the pressure is distributed equally around the Ɵre, both up and down as well as side 

to side. That property keeps the Ɵre round, but it also means that raising the pressure to improve cornering ‐ increasing lateral sƟff‐

ness ‐ also adds up‐down sƟffness, making the ride harsher.  The Tweel is in its infancy ‐ "version 1.0," Thompson said, and only one 

set of car Tweels exists. A test drive in a Tweel‐equipped Audi A4 sedan on roads around Michelin's research center proved to be far 

less exoƟc than the construcƟon method or appearance would suggest. The prototype Tweels are noisy, as Thompson warned they 

would be, because the spokes vibrate. Other uses ‐ military vehicles, for example ‐ would come before automobiles, but Michelin's 

business projecƟons accommodate the possibility that the Tweel may not be an overnight success. This would be nothing new for 

Michelin: The radial Ɵre it invented in 1946 was not widely accepted in the United States unƟl the 1970s. Other uses ‐ military ve‐

hicles, for example ‐ would come before automobiles, but Michelin's business projecƟons accommodate the possibility that the 

Tweel may not be an overnight success. This would be nothing new for Michelin: The radial Ɵre it invented in 1946 was not widely 

accepted in the United States unƟl the 1970s.                                                                  SubmiƩed by: Janet IansiƟ 



      Things Too Do……. 







Calendar of Events 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 4 

 

5 6 7 

 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 

8:00 am 

Car Show ‐ CCBC (S) 

16 17 18 

6:30 ‐ 8:30 pm 

Board MeeƟng 

19 20 21 

9:00 ‐ 10:30 am 

Let's Meet for Break‐
fast! 

22 23 24 25 26 27 

5:00 pm 

Jackson Cruise In 

28 

10:00 am ‐ 4:00 
pm 

Sparrow Hospice 

Car Show ‐ CCCC 

29 

9:00 am 

Low Speed ‐ CCM 

(NS) 

30 

8:00 am 

Marshall Memorial 

Day Parade / Corn‐

well's Turkeyville 

31     

May 2011 

7:00‐8:30pm 

General Membership 

MeeƟng 

10:00 am 

 Rallye ‐ LCC (S) 

8:30 am Driving School ‐ 
CCC, KCC, MAG (NS) 

10:00 am ‐ 2:00 pm 

Blessing of the VeƩes 
‐ CCCC (NS) 
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